
Hello again,

I can’t believe we are in our final month of the academic year. We have had such a busy year and yet more firsts 
for our schools. In the parent questionnaire, you asked for a residential to be organised which we did and both 
staff and children loved this. We hope we get the same support for next year as we have provisionally booked it 
again (see below for further information).

The children’s attitude for learning has been fantastic as you will see in their end of term reports that come out 
on Friday 14th July. We look forward to our Open Afternoon on 5th July for Skipsea and 6th July for Hornsea 
Burton where you can come in and see your children’s wonderful attitude to learning. You are invited in to work 
with them at any point in the afternoon and hopefully see your child’s new teacher.

We have our upper school productions coming up in the last week (19th July at Hornsea Burton and 20th July at 

Skipsea), which will be an absolute treat. We also have our leavers’ assembly on the final Friday of term when 

we will say goodbye to our Year 6 children (Hornsea Burton at 9:00 a.m. and Skipsea at 2:30 p.m).

We also have a few changes of staff next year which we will introduce in September. Mr Lemon has worked with 

us for a few months with one of our children who has left to go to another school. He has been a great addition 

to our staff and has still been helping us around school whilst Mr Newby is recovering. We hope Mr. Newby will 

be able to make a full recovery and be back with us in September. Sadly, Mrs James is also leaving due to family 

circumstances. We have been very lucky to have had her teaching our Y5&6 children this year for RE and Music..
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Skipsea staff:
We are very sad to say that Miss Evans will be leaving us for early retirement. Miss Evans 
has been teaching at Skipsea for many years and has contributed widely to Skipsea school 
through her love of music by leading the choir and school productions, as well as running 
Friends of Skipsea School (FOSS). I know some may want to contribute to a gift from 
parents and if you do then please see Miss Tomlinson in the office.

Hornsea Burton staff:

It is also sad that Miss Taylor has decided to leave us at the end of July. She has the 
opportunity to work outside of teaching but still in Education and would like to explore 
this career opportunity. We wish her all the best in her next adventures.



Y5 and 6 Residential visit
This year’s residential was a roaring success! The children had the best 
experience staying in the castle and having a go at some of the activities 
Willersley has to offer. We tested our precision skills in archery and axe 
throwing as well as sledding down a giant, grassy hill. Walking back up 
with your sledge was certainly a challenge! Lots of us, myself included, 
loved kayaking down the river. It definitely became competitive when rowing to catch the balls the 
instructors had thrown in - splashing each other was a great tactic! Aeroball was a huge hit with the 
children and we loved trying to score hoops while bouncing on a trampoline. The campfire on the 
second evening was great fun: we had such a laugh playing ‘grandma’s underpants’ and trying not to 
burn our marshmallows which we roasted over the fire pit. Lots of the children conquered their fears 
by zooming down the zipline and for some this was their highlight. I was so proud of the children for 
being resilient and being such a joy to be with - they really are a credit to you all.  

Miss. Hatfield

Next year, we are hoping to run the trip again to Willersley with a few changes for those 
who may wish to return. We will be having a slightly different experience of staying in 
the tents and trying the activities we didn’t get the opportunity to do. 

This will be at a cost of £170, including a premium activity. 
This can be paid over the year in installments of £20 a month. 



Sports Day Fun
What a wonderful Sports Day at Hornsea Burton! Thank you so much for attending to watch your children 
participate in a really challenging afternoon. As a school we all felt very fortunate to have had Leon Baptiste 
join us for the Sport 4 Champion challenge before the running events. I was so impressed with your children’s 
efforts both for the challenge and raising sponsorship funds. Thank you so much for supporting your children 
with fundraising. We raised over £500 leading up to the day which is a super effort from everyone involved.  

We pride ourselves on being the best we can be. The children demonstrated this throughout the afternoon. 
The effort from everyone who participated in some really challenging events was incredible. We have 
rewarded those who were the winners of each with a certificate. However, it really is the determination and 
passion to try your best is what really counts. That is what we strive for in P.E and across the school.

I am so proud to announce that Hornsea Burton have achieved The School Sport Partnership Gold Award for 
the second year running. We continue to focus on growth of extracurricular events away from Hornsea Burton, 
but the children have been awarded for excellence of P.E within school and afterschool clubs. 

We have had to postpone our Skipsea Sports Day to Thursday 13th July. The children have already completed 
some of their field events in P.E for house points. Once again, I am so proud how the children have competed, 
supported and respected against one another. I will be sending out a write up of the day once we have 
competed.

Mr. Robinson



Skipsea The Deep

We were so lucky to have one of our trips sponsored by Orsted who are an offshore wind developer in 
the region. They are committed to supporting the communities in which we operate in so offered to 
fund a trip to The Deep for Skipsea school.  

 



Attendance update:
 

Hornsea Burton:
 

Class 1 %
Class 2 %
Class 3 %
Class 4 %
 

Hornsea Burton Total 91%
 

Skipsea:
                                   

Class 1 92%
Class 2 92.5%
Class 3 90%
Class 4 92.8%
 

Skipsea Total  92%
 

The winning school overall 
is:  Skipsea



From 1st September, school meals will 
increase to £2.60 per meal, as 

recommended by the Local Authority due to 
increases in food and energy costs.





Please note: some dates may be added to this calendar as the term progresses

Come and join us in the Hornsea Carnival…

Let’s be a part of the community and show all of Hornsea what fabulous schools 
we are at Skipsea Primary and Hornsea Burton Primary.

On Saturday 22nd July in the morning and 
have fun at the carnival in the afternoon


